# Register of the Carlyle. B. Haynes Collection Collection 46

Center for Adventist Research James White Library Andrews University Berrien Springs, Michigan October 2006 Processed by Rebekah Liu

# Carlyle B. Haynes Collection (Collection 46)

#### Scope and Content

Carlyle Boynton Haynes (1882-1958) was a prolific writer, an author of 45 books and numerous articles. He was also a pastor and one of the greatest Adventist evangelists during the first half of the twentieth century. He served as an administrator, particularly the director of the Adventist War Service Commission during both world wars.

This collection contains approximately 430 sermons, studies, and talks, many of Haynes' published articles, and newspaper clippings documenting evangelistic series and other events in his life. There are also a few photographs.

#### **Arrangement**

The sermon binders and the scrapbooks are as Haynes left them, and are arranged chronically based on the information inside each of the items. The sermon binders are arranged chronologically also as Haynes left them.

#### Provenance

Most of this collection was donated to Dr. Joseph G. Smoot, President of Andrews University in 1981 by C. B. Haynes' granddaughter, Dona Haynes Schultz of Pasadena, California.

#### <u>Use</u>

All users of this collection will complete the "Application to Use Unpublished Records," and observe the regulation specified in the "Patron's Agreement" and "Researcher's Code of Conduct." All records in this collection are open and available for research. Suggested citation for this collection:

Box \_\_\_\_, fld \_\_\_\_, Carlyle B. Haynes (Collection 46), Center for Adventist Research, James White Library, Andrews University, Berrien Springs, MI.

# Carlyle B. Haynes Collection (Collection 46)

#### INVENTORY

Bx 1 Fld 1 A Register of this collection prepared by the Andrews University Heritage Room, James White Library, 1981.

#### I. Personal Documents

**Biographical Information** 

Bx 1 Fld 2	Life sketches of Carlyle B. Haynes
Bx 1 Fld 3	"Funeral Service of Mrs. Alfreda Haynes." Feb 13, 1942. 2 copies. Alfreda Haynes was the first wife of Haynes.

#### Diary

	Bx 1 Fld 4	1921: Handwritten by	v Carlyle B. Haynes.
--	------------	----------------------	----------------------

#### Photographs

Bx 1 Fld 5	Haynes and his family, friends. Most of the pictures are identified at the back Haynes Haynes' father The Haynes family, Donald F. Haynes, his son, and his family Arthur G. Daniells and his wife, etc.
Bx 1 Fld 6	<ul> <li>Haynes with unidentified groups of people.</li> <li>New York City Temple dedication? No date.</li> <li>A. G. Daniells front row,</li> <li>Haynes second row behind Daniells</li> <li>Either New York City or Buenos Aires, 2 copies.</li> <li>C. B. Haynes front row</li> <li>2<sup>nd</sup> row his wife Alfreda and son, Donald.</li> </ul>

Bx 7 Fld 1 Haynes among a camp meeting audience [oversize]

## Correspondence

Bx 1 Fld 7 Personal letters Haynes wrote to Washington Sanitarium (1945), his mother (1928), and a letter of appreciation for Haynes' service from the General Conference at his retirement (1954).
 Letter to her father by Alfreda Haynes, July 25, 1910.
 Birthday card from Mildred Harris.

## II. Writings

Articles and Addresses

Bx 1 Fld 8	Unpublished sermons. 5 items
Bx 1 Fld 9	Newspaper clippings of Haynes articles published in the denominational papers, mainly doctrinal in content, 1934-1973. 27 items.
Bx 1 Fld 10	Book advertisement, brochures, and denominational paper reports relating to Haynes evangelistic meetings.
Bx 1 Fld 11	<i>Home at Last–Eternal Security,</i> Bible Correspondence Course by Haynes. 14 copies
Bx 1 Fld 12	Secular newspaper reports on Haynes and his meetings.
Bx 1 Fld 13	<ul> <li>Government Censorship on <i>The Return of Jesus</i>, during WWI</li> <li>Items relating to the U.S. government censorship of denominational publications during World War I.</li> <li>"Annual Report," probably by Haynes, published in <i>Review and Herald</i> for the GC constituency meeting, 1918.</li> <li>A story written by Donald Haynes as it was told by Carlyle B. Haynes regarding the censored book, <i>The Return of Jesus</i>, authored by Haynes. 2 copies.</li> </ul>
Book - Manuscript	

Bx 1 Fld 14 Empty

Bx 1 Fld 15 "Reply to Dr. Brougher" by Haynes. Brougher was a Baptist pastor. No date.

Sermons Each binder has a table of contents by Haynes. No indications of any specific arrangement within the binders. Dates are given by Haynes.

Bx2 Bid1	1920 to 1943
Bx2 Bid2	1923 to 1953
Bx2 Bid3	1928 to 1952
Bx2 Bid4	1931 to 1952
Bx2 Bid5	1931 to 1952
Bx3 Bid1	1934 to 1945
Bx3 Fld1	1923 to 1969

#### Book

Bx3 Bk1 Haynes' personal Bible

# III. Audio Recordings

Bx8 Fld 1 Contents unknown. 4 items. [oversize]

## IV. Collections of Newspaper Clippings

Bx 6 Fld 1	Scrapbook 1917 <i>: The Charleston American</i> news report on Haynes' lecture series. [Oversize]
Bx 6 Fld 2	Scrapbook 1922-1925: Collections by Haynes' wife, Alfreda, while living in New York. [Oversize] Poem collections. Pictures and news relating to the New England Sanitarium. Donald Haynes and his junior class.
Bx 4 Fld 1	Scrapbook 1925 Newspaper report on the Haynes lectures series held in Morocco Temple. Reports on the reactions from the Catholics, the Christian Science, and the Spiritualists.
Bx 6 Fld 3	Scrapbook 1926: News reports on Haynes' challenge to congressman William D. Upshaw on Sunday Blue Law, <i>Daily News</i> , St. Petersburg, 1926. [Oversize]

Bx 4 Fld 2 Scrapbook 1928, Buenos Aires.
Buenos Aires Herald reports on the forthcoming Haynes' lecture topics.
Two photographs Haynes, his wife and son in front of the meeting hall.
Haynes on the platform of the meeting hall.

Bx 4 Fld 3 Scrapbook 1928 - 1929, Buenos Aires.
 Buenos Aires News paper (*Buenos Aires Herald* and *Standard*) reports on critical comments on Haynes' lectures.
 Brochure for Haynes evangelistic meetings

 Bx 7 Fld 2 Scrapbook 1931 - 1932 [oversize] News reports on Battle Creek Tabernacle and Haynes speeches. News on Michigan Federation of Music Clubs convention.
 Magazine pictures of Battle Creek Sanitarium, its building, staff, and Dr. John Kellogg.

- D. F. Haynes' music pieces.
- Bx 7 Fld 3 Scrapbook 1934 -1935: *The Battle Creek Enquirer* reports on Adventist's in Michigan, such as A. G. Daniells' illness and death, C. B. Haynes' activities as the president of the Michigan Conference, Donald Haynes' wedding and evangelistic meetings. [Oversize]

Bx 5 Fld 1 Scrapbook 1934 -1938 Newspaper reports on Adventist camp meetings in Grand Ledge, Haynes' sermon talk, and news relating to the events of the Tabernacle where Haynes pastored.
Newspaper reports on Donald Haynes' life events including his musical performances, wedding and other activities.
Published articles by C. B. & Donald Haynes. Donald Haynes' musical pieces.
Pictures of Carlyle B. & Donald F. Haynes

Postcards

Newspaper reports on Haynes speeches and his forthcoming books Donald Haynes' musical pieces, articles

- Bx 5 Fld 2 Scrapbook 1936: published articles by Haynes.
- Bx 7 Fld 4 Scrapbook 1939 1940: Haynes' articles published in Signs of the Times [oversize]

#### **Items Removed**

"Church Covenant" by Church of Seventh-Day Adventists of Soliloquy, Shenandoah County, Virginia, April 5, 1879.
"Service of Dedication for the A. G. Daniells Memorial Library," Southern Missionary College, TN, May 14, 1947.

#### **Items Transferred**

Photographs

Oversize matted picture of A. G. Daniells with a group of unidentified interns during a tent raising. No date. Oversize matted picture of A. G. Daniells with a group of unidentified people, probably a General Conference Session. No date.

To Donald F. Haynes Collection

"Radio Advertising, Inc. of Washington Agreement," August 30, 1948.

"Public Meetings Report of Income and Expense," Oct3, 1945, meetings conducted by D. F. Haynes Evangelistic team.

"Report of the consultative Council Meeting of the National Service Board for Religious Objectors," June 29, 1948.

Lists of "Broadcasts by Division Fields," no date.

Letter to Bureau of Retirement and Survivors Insurance from Lilah M. Haynes, wife of Donald Haynes, March 13, 1975.

Photograph: D. F. Haynes and the Union College Class of 1931.

# $\diamond$ $\diamond$ $\diamond$ $\diamond$ $\diamond$ The End $\diamond$ $\diamond$ $\diamond$ $\diamond$ $\diamond$